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Dear Mr Alifrey

Thank you for your letter dated 15 November 1999 concermng the use of vehﬁcies older
than 20 yeam on Victoria's roads.

Please be assured that the Govemment has no intenbon of banmng the use of older
vehicles on Victorian Roads. The Government recognises that there are many people
who own special interest vehicles and that these vehicles are a valuable part of our
motoring heritage. The Government is aware that there are many skilled workers
employed by busmesses‘ that specialise in maintaining and restoring these vehicles.

- The Govemmem is not proposing to make changes to the Club Permit Scheme to the
~detriment of vehicle owners. There are no plans to introduce a subsidised scrappage

: program or to requlre mtatmg amber ‘waming lamps to be ﬁtted to older vehictes

Any vehicle that is structurally sound and ina roadworthy condition will continue to be
allowed access to the Victorian road system, regardless ofitsage.
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 Peter Batchelor MP
- - Minister for Transport
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